Regular Monthly Meeting November 13, 1997

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, November 13, 1997 at 7:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg and Rick Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the October 9, 1997 meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Richard Schweinsberg to pay the sewer fend bills.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Rick Flora to issue tax refunds.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Rick Flora to approve the Martala Plan, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Rick Flora to approve the Walter & Evelyn Wolabaugh Plan, contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Rick Flora to adopt Resolution #4-97- To approve the Keystone Grant Application.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Rick Flora to adopt Resolution #5-97, to approve the transfer of the Uniform and Non-Uniform Pension Funds from Baltimore Life to New York life Mainstay Funds.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, asked what has been done to get a resolution to have township employees reside in the township through a residency ordinance.

Mrs. Sherry Wehr, asked if hiring could be done outside of the township and give the employee a certain amount of time to establish residency.

Mr. Richard Bigley, asked what is being done with the decreased speed limit on Rt 65.